
EDITOR'S 
CORNER 

By John Harris 

The Lafayette Club 

I would like to thank Paul Diegnau and his staff for provid-
ing us with an excellent facility for our May meeting site. The 
course was in fine shape and the layout was interesting to say 
the least. Thanks also go to Turf Supply for providing the speak-
er of the day, Brady Surrena. 

* * * * 

I believe we can call the drought officially drowned 
out (can you say Open Rough?). Irrigation pumps sit idle, reno-
vation projects are on hold and scheduling of personnel has 
been dictated to us by Mother Nature. If there were a market 
for Poa seed, I would be a wealthy man. Frequent rains have 
wrought meager rooting depths to Lafayette and could pose 
a significant threat in the late summer months. I plan on us-
ing a high K in our fertility program to promote rooting and 
alleviate frequency of spiking and/or aerifying. Of course, much 
will depend on the upcoming weather patterns. Whatever they 
may be, I will stay flexible and adjust accordingly. 

* * * * 

The M.G.C.S.A. hospitality tent has again been shifted back 
to its original site which is between the 1st tee and the pro 
shop. Rick Fredericksen has made the necessary arrangements 
for banners, videos and the likes to promote our chapter. Those 
of you who will be manning the tent, thank you for your time 
and support. This is an excellent opportunity to market our 
profession, so bring your best smiles. Those of you who plan 
on attending the G.C.S.A.A. reception at the Radisson South, 
it is my understanding that it's a very formal affair, so please 
dress accordingly. 

—John Harris, Editor 

PLEASE NOTE N E W GCSAA PHONE N U M B E R S 

The Golf Course Superintendents Association of America has changed 
its telephone numbers to provide direct dialing and to serve you better! 

Main Number: (913) 841-2240 
Conference & Show: (913) 832-4430 

Advertising/Sales: (913) 832-4440 
Education: (913) 832-4444 

Communications: (913) 832-4470 
Membership: (913) 832-4480 
Publications: (913) 832-4490 

FAX # Membership, Administration, Planning: (913) 832-4455 
FAX # Communications, Publications, Advertising/Sales: (913) 832-4466 
FAX # Education, Marketing, Conference & Show: (913) 832-4433 

GCSAA's new address is: 
1421 Research Park Drive • Lawrence, KS 66049-3859 

LEITNER COMPANY 
Soil mixing and processing specialists 

Supplying the Golf Course Industry with soil and 
sand products for over 50 years. 

From 10 yards to 10,000 yards - material to 
specification for topdressing and construction. 

Quality - Reliability - Experience 

Mike Leitner 

Leitner Company 
945 Randolph Avenue 

St. Paul, Minnesota 55102 

(612) 291-2655 

Do You Just 
Belong? 

Are you an active member, 
The kind that would be missed, 

Or are you just content 
That your name is on the list? 

Do you attend the meetings 
And mingle with the crowd, 

Or do you stay at home 
And crab both long and loud? 

Do you ever go to visit 
A member who is sick, 

Or leave the work to just a few 
And talk about the clique? 

There is quite a program scheduled 
That means success, if done, 

And it can be accomplished 
With the help of every one. 

So attend the meetings regularly 
And help with hand and heart, 

Don't just be a member, 
But take an active part. 

Think this over carefully, 
Are we right or are we wrong? 

Are you and active member, 
Or do you just belong? 

Anon 




